
From: TINA SUTTON
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Rain
Date: Monday, May 20, 2024 8:51:20 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Sent from my iPhone
Hi.   Please don’t get rid of Rain. It has helped so many people/families. It helps to stop homelessness and gives
them a chance for a new start.  PLEASE keep it going.   Thank you.  Tina
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